
DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA, 630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10016-4885 212 686-0710 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 

Mr. Charles Garabedian 
Holy Cross Church of Armenia 
580 W. 187 Street 
New York, New York 10033 

Dear Charles: 

June 2, 1988 

Thank you so much for sending me an itemization of food expenses incurred during 
Vehapar's visit. Those costs were so minimal compared with the great gift of time, talent, 
and love that you and the very able ladies of Holy Cross gave to the occasion. I can still 
remember all your hard and creative work, even after your accident and while you were 
clearly in pain. I shall be ever grateful to you, Charles, for giving so graciously of 
yourself. 

With sincere thanks and very warm regards, 

Enclosure 

Yours sincerely, 

Syraun Palvetzian 
Executive Director 



• HOLY CROSS CHURCH OF ARMENIA 
Unl'rF JvU~ ~U3UUSU\,bU33 b4b'l.b81" 
580 WEST 187 STREET • NEW YORK, N.Y. 10033 • (212) 927-4020 

Miss Syraun Palvetzian 
Armenian Diocese 
630 second Ave. 
New Yor~, NY 10016 

Dear Miss Palvetzian: 

May 23, 1989 

As you requested, the following is a list 
of the items we prepared for the vehapar's visit. 

The amounts listed are at cost price. 

KUfta 
Bulgur 
Filo 
vegetables & Groceries 
Palaki 

$220.00 
26.00 
15.00 
68.04 
14.50 

343.54 

The Pasta Primavera, oil, flour etc, was a 
donation from me. 

P.S. Please make check payable 
to me. 

Yours truly, 

Charles Garabedian 


